RANSOM COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS
Special Meeting – February 28, 2023 at 3:45 p.m. Via Zoom
The meeting was called to order at 3:45 p.m. via Zoom by Chairman Connie Gilbert. Members present: Joe Mathern, Neil Olerud, Greg Schwab, Connie Gilbert, State’s Attorney Fallon Kelly, Lynn Kaspari, and Auditor Nicole Gentzkow. Absent: Kevin Bishop.
Mathern moved, seconded by Schwab, that there would be no double pay for storm days. All were in favor. Motion carried.
*If any employee needs to work or chooses to work on the paid storm day, they will not receive any additional pay for the hours worked. Example if you are paid 8 hours for storm day and you work 8 hours, you will only receive 8 hours of pay. If the employee were to work above and beyond the number of hours paid for a storm day, they will be paid for the total number of hours worked at straight pay.
Schwab moved, seconded by Mathern that part time, 20 hour per week employees will receive four hours of storm pay on storm days. All were in favor. Motion carried.
The new motions go along with the original motion made on 1/18/2022
Storm Policy – The board discussed the current storm policy. Olerud moved to have the board of commissioners decide if the county should be open or closed. If it is closed employees will be paid. The sheriff’s department and road department will not get storm pay for working while the court house is closed. Mathern, Schwab, and Olerud, were in favor. Gilbert and Hansen opposed. Motion passed.
Chairman Gilbert adjourned the meeting at 4:07 p.m.
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